
 
Greetings in the Wonderful name of Jesus,                                             

    It is hard to believe that we are already halfway through 2025. Time is moving swiftly. We want 
to say thank you to all the pastors who have opened their doors for us to come and share what God 
has done in New Zealand. Also, thank you to those churches and individuals who have faithfully 
supported us with your prayers and financial giving. In our last newsletter, we asked you to pray that 
the Lord would give us direction while we are here in the States. The Lord has answered that prayer. 
Brother and Sister Phillip Sanders are moving to South Dakota this month to start a church in the Sioux 
Falls area. They have asked us to come out there and help with this work. We were planning on moving 
there in August. However, their move was delayed so he has asked to wait until spring to come out 

there. We covet your prayers for this ministry. If the Lord lays it on your 
heart to support this home missions project, we would greatly appreciate it. 

  The ministry is continuing in New Zealand. There is a family we went to church with that is 
continuing the Bible Study/Bible class once a month. God has opened the door for them to be able 
to use a church hall for the Bible class during the winter. At times, they have had new people come. 
We have been keeping in contact with these families. Recently, Christine sent a video of their 5-
year-old daughter singing a worship song and said, “The family you’ve built here remains strong 
and continues to grow as we strive to live by God’s Word.” We are so encouraged that the Lord is 
continuing to work in their lives.  

  Since we have returned to the States, two of the people we reached out to with the Gospel have 
passed away. Lalita, our Hindu neighbor passed away in May. We pray that she accepted Christ 
before she passed. We sent a sympathy card along with some tracts to her husband, praying that 
he and his family will read them and be drawn to the truth of salvation. Roy, our neighbor who was 
paralyzed, passed away in May as well. We are so thankful that he gave his heart to the Lord before 
we left New Zealand. In an email, Shawn encouraged his wife, 

Jenny, to give her heart to the Lord if she had not already done so. Please join us in 

prayer for her. 
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The McDaniel Family  

Shawn, Reitha, Reiawna & Sharei 

Sam singing a worship song. 

L eft to right, kids class and Bible study in the church hall. Recently we were able to pass out 
some tracts and cookies to neighbors of the church we were parked at. 


